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14th March 2023
                                                                PRESS RELEASE

DELAY IN THE PAYMENT OF COUPONS AND PRINCIPALS OF GOVERNMENT OF GHANA OLD BONDS
1. The Pensioner Bondholders Forum has noted with serious concerns the failure of the Government to pay the coupons and matured principals of bonds held by its members.

2. Reference is made to the Press release from the Ministry of Finance (MOF/GA/PR/DDE.EXT.23/006) dated 14th February 2023 which states as follows in Clause 3: “The Government would like to reassure all individual bondholders who elected not to participate that your coupon payments and maturing principals, like all Government bonds, will be honoured in line with Government fiscal commitments” 

3. Reference is also made to the Press release from the Ministry of Finance (MOF/GA/PR/DDE.EXT.23/010) dated 27th February 2023 which states as follows in Clause ii: “ …in fulfilment of the assurance given by Government to bond holders who did not tender, the Ministry is taking administrative steps to ensure that payments of coupons and principals of the old bonds resumes by 13th March, 2023” 

4. The Ministry’s Press release of 27th February 2023 was issued after leaders of the various Individual Bondholders groups had visited the office of the Minister to demand answers to the delay in the payment of coupons and principals of the Government of Ghana old bonds, which payment was first promised to be made upon the conclusion of necessary processes on the Settlement Day of 21st February 2023.

5. At the close of business on 13th March 2023, the Ministry of Finance has not honoured the promise made to pay the coupon and principals due to Pensioner Bondholders who were exempted from DDEP and other individual bondholders who opted out of the DDEP.

6. The market has lost a great deal of public confidence, and the problem is getting worse as a result of the delay in the payment of coupons and principals relating to bonds which were not tendered in under the DDEP.

7. We are advising the Ministry of Finance to take steps to honour its promise to pay all matured principal and outstanding coupons due on the old bonds. 

8. We will advise ourselves if the Ministry fails to pay all matured principals and outstanding coupons due on the old bonds by the close of business on Thursday, 16th March 2023. END 

SIGNED
Dr. Adu A. Antwi, FCA, Esq.
Convener
(Telephone No.  024-408 9172)
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